
HRPDC Executive Committee Meeting – November 21, 2013 
 

AGENDA NOTE – HRPDC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
ITEM #8-Q: HAMPTON ROADS 2040 SOCIOECONOMIC FORECAST 

SUBJECT: 
The final report on the 2040 Socioeconomic Forecast and TAZ Allocation for use in other 
regional planning programs. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Every four years the Hampton Roads Transportation Planning Organization (HRTPO) 
develops a Long-Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) as required by federal regulations. One 
of the first steps of development is to conduct a regional long-range socioeconomic forecast 
to serve as input data for the HRTPO’s travel demand model.  
 
As in previous years, the HRPDC economics staff was tasked with developing the control 
totals for the long-range socioeconomic forecast for the LRTP. The forecast includes 
estimates for the year 2040 for employment, population, workers, households, and vehicles 
for the sixteen Hampton Roads jurisdictions. 
 
In developing the forecast, the HRPDC staff worked with the Transportation Technical 
Advisory Committee (TTAC) and the LRTP Subcommittee. As part of the forecast process, 
HRPDC Chief Economist Greg Grootendorst met with planning staff from each of the 
localities to discuss future development assumptions and verify current comprehensive 
planning documents.  
 
Mr. Grootendorst presented the draft socioeconomic forecast to the HRTPO’s LRTP 
Subcommittee on September 5, 2012 and presented to the TTAC on October 3, 2012. The 
draft forecast underwent public review and comment through October 12, 2012. 
 
TTAC recommended approval of the Hampton Roads 2040 Socioeconomic Forecast at its 
November 7, 2012 meeting. The HRTPO board unanimously approved the Hampton Roads 
2040 Socioeconomic Forecast during its November 15, 2012 meeting, and the HRPDC 
board approved the adoption of the control totals during its meeting on January 17, 2013. 
Since that time, HRTPO member localities and HRTPO staff have allocated the forecast to 
Transportation Analysis Zones (TAZs). The final report, complete with TAZ allocations, was 
approved by the HRTPO board at its meeting on October 17, 2013. The Hampton Roads 
Socioeconomic Forecast has been included as part of the HRPDC agenda for the purpose of 
using the forecast data in other HRPDC regional planning programs. Attached is an 
overview of the 2040 Socioeconomic Forecast with a link to the full report. 
 
Attachment 8-Q 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
The HRPDC staff recommends approval of the final report on the 2040 Socioeconomic 
Forecast and TAZ Allocation for use in other regional planning programs. 






